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The GTSWCA and LiUNA Local 183 have reached an agreement to modify the 2022-2025 GTSWCA Collective Agreement. This change comes as part of a settlement arrangement for several long-standing grievances and aims to address safe cell phone usage on job sites. 

Until today, as you are aware, the language regarding cell phone use on sewer and watermain job sites has been limited to following:

11.12 No entertainment devices – such as cell phones, Blackberries, iPods, and/or similar devices – shall be used during working hours; nor shall they be turned on, except during lunch breaks, regular work breaks, job-site emergencies, or when prior approval is obtained from the employee’s supervisor.

This new agreement, which takes effect today, adds an addendum – 11.12 (b) – to the collective agreement, which reads:
11.12 (b) Notwithstanding Article 11.12, electronic devices may be used during working hours by employees, provided that the Employer shall ensure that any use of electronic devices is restricted to occur inside of a designated structure, stationary vehicle, or other d​esignated area away from any area in which construction work is occurring or ongoing. The area shall be designated and communicated to employees prior to their commencement of work. The Employer shall ensure that such use is in compliance with all applicable laws governing safety, privacy and otherwise.

With this language change, it is important to note that the requirement now becomes that the Employer must d​esignate areas on their job sites where phones can be used and communicate this to their employees. 

If you have any questions, please contact Patrick McManus (905-629-7766 ext. 229 or patrick.mcmanus@gtswca.org). 
IMPORTANT NOTICE – UPDATE TO GTSWCA COLLECTIVE AGREEMENT WITH 183
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